

## Lexington-Fayette Urban County Government DEPARTMENT OF GENERAL SERVICES

Jim Gray Mayor Geoff Reed Commissioner, General Services

## MEMORANDUM

TO:

Jim Gray, Mayor

Sally Hamilton, CAO

**Urban County Council Members** 

FROM:

Geoff Reed, Commissioner

**General Services** 

RE:

Addition to Verizon contract

DATE:

January 6, 2015

This is a request for Council approval of a Federal Supply Schedule which details an agreement between Verizon Wireless and LFUCG to provide cellular service for a maximum of 300 lines citywide. This document is an update to an existing authorized schedule that does not accommodate the maximum number of lines after the Division of Parks is added.

The Division of Parks is working to replace 54 lines to provide continued service for the division previously provided by Cricket Wireless. Cellular service is integral to the day to day operation of the division. Please note that all lines have been bid using the GSA Federal pricing contract.

Funding for these additional lines in the amount of \$13,000 is budgeted in account 1101 707601 7211 72203

Please contact me if there are any questions.

Attachment

/df